
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

March 25’ Prayer Letter 

Dear Faithful Supporters and Followers, 

 We are on the road! January and February were months of preparation for full-time deputation. The first phase of 

our deputation involved us traveling from our home to churches and back, working multiple jobs, and continuing to serve 

at our sending church. We are now at the point where we can travel full time, and we look forward to the day we have our 

grand opening services of TriStar Baptist Church. As we travel, it is our commitment to take the gospel with us everywhere 

we go. We have already had the privilege of leading souls to Christ. We are faithful knowing that as we go in obedience to 

Christ’s command and His calling upon us, that He will build His church in 

Nashville. We want to thank so many who have gone out of their way to help 

us, but in recent days we have been tremendously helped by our sending 

church, Pastor and Mrs. Redden, and our little TriStar Baptist flock. 

Additionally, Franklin Road Baptist church was so kind and generous to look 

over our tow vehicle and make some needed fixes on the truck before we 

headed out.   

Currently we are in Colorado, awaiting a church planting conference in Denver and 

a few other meetings in Colorado Springs next week. After that, we are headed to 

Oklahoma. Yesterday, we were given an opportunity to present at Hopewell Baptist Church 

in Longmont. Looking back, January and February afforded a few opportunities for us to 

present our ministry as well. In January we were privileged to 

present at the annual church planting conference of Heartland 

Baptist Bible College and we praise God for the faithful 

servants and churches who pledged support for our work. In February we were glad to 

present at Pine Bluff Baptist Church in Georgia as well. While we purposefully kept those 

months free as we endeavored to get ready for full-time travel, it was a blessing to still make 

those meetings and raise additional support.  

Please continue to pray for our travels. We have already experienced some 

unexpected circumstances with us living in a camper, but the Lord is seeing us through 

them. Pray specifically for some mechanical fixes our camper needs. Pray for our fall 

schedule to be booked. Additionally, pray for our children as they experience a lot of change 

and transition to home schooling. Don’t forget to pray for their teachers as well. Thank you!  

 

  

 


